
 
 
Governor General's History Award for Excellence in Teaching 
Selection Committee 
 
Friday, March 27th, 2015 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
I am writing this letter in reference to Katy Whitfield, who is applying for the Governor 
General’s History Award for Excellence in Teaching for her Historical Thinking 
Missions Project, based on the history of St. John’s Ward in Toronto. I have known Katy 
for five years, first encountering her as a student in my Additional Qualifications 
Dramatic Arts program and continuing to work with her as an esteemed colleague at the 
Toronto District School Board. I also collaborated with Katy on a workshop based on her 
Historical Thinking Missions Project for the 2014 CODE (Council of Ontario Drama and 
Dance Educators) conference in Ottawa, Ontario. My knowledge of Katy’s exemplary 
work, as well as her passion for and commitment to the teaching profession, make me 
very confident in stating that she is highly deserving of such an honour. 
 
The Historical Thinking Missions Project, developed by Katy Whitfield, is an incredible 
project, for it not only addresses many of current areas of interest in the educational 
community, but also shows a high level of creativity and ingenuity in teaching and 
learning. The project engages students and encourages them to make connections 
between the history curriculum and the world outside the classroom—a hallmark of 
inquiry learning. This form of rich, cross-curricular learning is a major area of focus in 
education today, and stresses active learning, the use of technology, and issues of social 
justice and equity. Katy’s project, so full and varied in its scope, draws on all of these 
areas, putting students in the ‘driver’s seat’ of their own learning and encouraging them 
to ask probing questions to guide their historical investigations of an oft-forgotten 
community in their own backyard.  
 
In her teaching, Katy ingeniously draws on other curricular areas such as the arts and has 
her students take on ‘roles’ as historical investigators. Students become active agents in 
their own learning, turning what some might see as ‘dry and dusty’ facts and figures on 
the page into ‘living history’ as they learn first-hand about immigrants coming to Toronto 
to carve out new lives for themselves. From there, Katy is able to weave imaginative 
inquiry, historical thinking and social justice and equity issues into a seamless and highly 
engaging scheme of work—one that celebrates history, asks complex questions about the 
role of commemoration, and engages students’ critical and creative thinking skills. 
 
Katy is one of the most passionate educators I know, and her desire to do creative and 
innovative work is unparalleled. In addition to her desire to engage students, she is 
committed to sharing her work with other educators, which speaks to her generosity and 
strong leadership skills. While some educators might wish to keep such exemplary 
projects to themselves, Katy has shared the Historical Thinking Missions Project with the 



world by posting resources, models and exemplars to her blog. She also graciously 
agreed to collaborate with me on a professional development workshop for teachers 
based on the Historical Thinking Missions Project.  
 
Our workshop ‘Where the Ground Speaks: Historical Thinking through Drama’, 
presented at the CODE Conference in Ottawa in October 2014, drew links between 
Katy’s history-based project and the art form of drama. Presented to thirty drama and 
dance educators from across the province, the workshop was a tremendous success, 
garnering positive feedback and inspiring many educators to make cross-curricular links 
between history and the arts. Katy’s generosity extended even further when she was 
approached by one inspired teacher at the conference and invited to her school to share 
more of her expertise. It is a testament to Katy’s desire to be a mentor to others that she 
took time out of her very busy schedule to visit and collaborate with this teacher, helping 
her to develop ideas about how she too could make links to between drama, history, and 
her school community. 
 
In closing, I believe that Katy Whitfield’s exemplary work, her commitment to student 
learning and teacher development and her advances in the field of historical thinking and 
inquiry learning make her highly deserving of recognition from the Governor General's 
Awards for Excellence in Teaching. Her work should be recognized, celebrated and 
shared with others so that it can continue to inspire educators to innovate, collaborate and 
create projects that connect students to the world outside the classroom. 
 
If you have any further questions about Katy Whitfield’s suitability for this award, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at (416) 393-1580 or kimberley.snider@tdsb.on.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kimberley Snider, OCT, MA, B.Ed. 
Rosedale Heights School of the Arts 
 
Executive Secretary 
International Drama/Theatre Education Association (IDEA) 
 
 
	  


